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Pastor é..é.éReverend Scott D. Brockson 
                                  padrescott96@aol.com 
 
 
 

Pastor  Emerituséé.é..Rev. Msgr. John Graf 
 

Weekend Celebrant....Rev. Francis Caponi, OSA 
 

Weekend Celebrant....Rev. Chris Beretta, OSFS 
 
 

In Residence é.éRev. Msgr. Frank Depman 
                                   
 

Deacons é.ééé..Deacon Thomas Hannan 
                            Deacon Michael DeGrasse 
                                  Deacon Jeffrey Hanna 
 

 

Operations Manager é.ééMary Rose Edmonds 
 

Parish Office Staff éé..ééDonna Brumbaugh 
                                              Ann Caruso 
                                                         
School Principal é.ééééé.Danielle White 
 
Coordinator of Religious Education (CRE) ééé 
                                             Teresa Leszczynski  
 
Music Director é.ééééé....Kevin Myers 
 

 

Parish Office  (Ph) 610-869-2722, (fax) 610-869-3252 
 
 

School Office  (Ph) 610-869-9576, (fax) 610-869-4049 
 
 

Religious Education Office  éé...(Ph) 610-869-8575 
 

 

Facilities Request...(email) abvmfacilities@gmail.com 

 
Sacraments and Devotions 

  
Baptism: Sundays at 1:30 pm in Church (bimonthly) 

 
 

Matrimony: Engaged couples are asked to meet with 
parish priest at least six months prior to wedding and 
enroll in a marriage-prep program. 

 
 

Reconciliation: (Church) Saturdays, 11:00 am-12:15 pm  
 
 

Rosary: Wednesdays, 6:30 pm (Church)  
 
 

Bulletin: Submit articles by 8:00 am on Thursday for 
publication the following week. Submit to the Parish 
Office or email DonnaABVM@comcast.net 

Church and Parish Office:  
300 State Road Å West Grove, PA  19390  

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00 am-4:00 pm 

Email: abvm@comcast.net 

Web: assumptionbvmwestgrove.org  

Facebook: ABVM Parish Community, West Grove, PA 
 
 

Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday: 4:30 pm  

Sunday: 8:00 am, 10:00 am,  12:00 pm Masses  
 

Daily Mass Schedule 
6:30 am - Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 

8:15 am - Tuesday, Friday 
  

Eucharistic Adoration  
After morning Mass, Monday through Friday, until 7 pm  

ABVM Adoration Chapel 
No adoration on public holidays or snow days.  

May 21, 2017  
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               THE PROMISES OF OUR MINISTERS 

 
 Last Saturday I had the privilege of concelebrating with four bishops and more than fifty priests 
the Mass of ordination to the transitional diaconate in St. Martin of Tours Chapel of St. Charles Borromeo 
Seminary in Wynnewood.  Eight men were ordained, six for the Archdiocese of Philadelphia and two for 
the Archdiocese of Colombo, Sri Lanka.   
 
 The Catechism of the Catholic Church introduces the section on the Sacrament of Holy Orders by 
stating that ñHoly Orders is the sacrament through which the mission entrusted by Christ to his apostles 
continues to be exercised in the Church until the end of time: thus it is the sacrament of apostolic 
ministry.  It includes three degrees: episcopate, presbyterate, and diaconateò (#1536).  The transitional 
diaconate is the most important step on the way to the priesthood.  Under Archbishop Chaput a man 
who has been studying for the priesthood is ordained a deacon after at least six years of seminary 
formation (for me it was five).  Through the laying on of hands and prayer by the bishop the seminarian 
enters into what the Rite of Ordination to the Diaconate refers to as ñthe clerical state.ò  As a sign of his 
new state in life he now wears the same type of clerical clothing as a priest.   
 
 As I walked across the seminary campus to St. Martinôs Chapel twenty-two years ago, on a 
beautiful day in May, where my classmates and I were to be ordained as deacons, I thought to myself 
that in the span of an hour or so my whole life would change.  My relationship to the Church would be 
completely different.  Before ordination I could walk away at any time from the seminary and choose 
what I would do for a living, and where I would live, and opt for marriage if I met the right woman, and 
still remain a Catholic in good standing.  After ordination, if I chose those things, I would be cut off from 
communion with the Church and would seriously jeopardize my soulôs salvation.   
 

The transitional deacon makes two lifelong solemn promises on the day of his ordination, which 
are sometimes mistakenly referred to as vows:  he freely commits to live in a celibate state and to 
respect and obey his bishop.  At their core, these two solemn promises mean that he relinquishes the 
right to marry and to become the father of natural children, and he turns over to the bishop the right to 
decide where he will live and work.  These are not the type of commitments that come naturally to men, 
but years of prayer, discernment and seminary formation enable those to whom God has given a priestly 
vocation to make them with a humble, joyful and hopeful heart.  This is a great mystery of grace ï the 
desire to serve at the expense of themselves ï which we see active in the lives not only of those who are 
called to ordained ministry, but of all of the faithful who are so moved, in whatever state of life they are 
called to live.  They follow the example of Christ, ñwho came not to be served but to serve, and to give 
his life as a ransom for manyò (Mark 10:45).   

 
The Rite of Ordination to the diaconate calls the ordinands to make other promises as well.  They 

promise to pray for the Church and for the world.  The Church not only demands that her ministers live in 
a certain state of life and carry out their ministry in complete obedience to the bishop, but also that they 
practice a particular form of prayer ï the Liturgy of the Hours.  Transitional deacons, priests and bishops 
may also choose other forms of prayer according to their personal preference, but all of them are 
obligated to the ñfive hoursò of the Divine Office each day ï the Office of Readings, Morning Prayer, 
Midday Prayer, Evening Prayer and Night Prayer.  This method of prayer helps feed their spiritual lives 
and provides an on-going means of formation in the thought of Christ and the Church.  Finally, the 
deacon is exhorted in the Rite of Ordination to be faithful in the celebration of the liturgical rites of the 
Church, in the preaching of the gospel, and in the ministry of charity.  Let us pray for the transitional 
deacons of the Church, and for all of her ministers, that despite their weakness, by the grace of God they 
will faithfully bring the good news of Jesus Christ to us, who need it so much.    

 

Father Scott 
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Live the Liturgy 
 

St. Teresa of Calcutta once said, ñSpread love everywhere 
you go. Let no one ever come to you without leaving 
happier.ò Keeping the commandments of Jesus ultimately 
means loving as he loves. How do you think people feel after 
they leave your presence? This is a question worth pondering if 
we are serious about being disciples. Gentleness and reverence 
are beautiful charisms to foster as they speak boldly of love. If 
we truly love God and our brothers and sisters, we will always 
be gentle with them and treat them with the reverent dignity they 
deserve, regardless of what they have done. This is the ultimate 
challenge of discipleship. Committing ourselves today to 
following Jesusô commandments and to love as Jesus loves, 
how can we make those who meet us this week leave us 
happier and grateful that they have crossed our path? 
 

Questions of the Week 
 
 

John 14:15-21: Jesus speaks of the Father sending to believers 
ñthe Spirit of truth.ò Where do you see the Spirit of truth at work 
in the Church today? 
 

Acts 8:5-8, 14-17: Why do you think Luke records the descent 
of the Holy Spirit onto the Samaritans? 
 

1 Peter 3:15-18: Peterôs encourages believers to defend the 
faith to non-believers. When have you found yourself in this 
situation? 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please remember to pray for those in need of hope and healing. 

Mary, Health of the Sick, pray for them. 
 
 

Katherine Forman, Jim Groome, Dorothy Duffy, Tim G., Paula 
Patinella, Landon Copare, Ed Painter, Kathy Corby, Shirley 
Pusak, Ryan Coyle, Msgr. John Graf, Susan Sebastian, 
Sanali Maulak, Jonathan George, Laura & Rose Watts, Luke 
Ramowski, Philip Budzynski, Betty Anne Silva, Louann Arm-
strong, Debbie Scott, Patti Bubel, McNeil Family, Ann Sorace, 
Jane & Tom Littleton, Lisa Erling Vito, John Jurchak & Family, 
Bob Lauer, Otmar Bauer, Steve Sciotto, Joel Rivera, Devon 
Bartholf, David Doney, Jenna Coe, Beverly Kozlowski, Kilby 
Family, Heather Jester, Fabiola Matalonis, Jacqui McHale, 
Steve Henry, John Lincoln Jr., Shirley Carlson, Dennis Kelle-
her, Bill & Eleanor Sauerwine, Margie Nason, Aria Toner, 
Jean Mariano, Frankie Aviles, George Shaw, Debbie Robin-
son, Roseann Dundon, Leiane Schulte, Patricia Rhea, Philip 
Caruso, Visitation Prayer Intentions 

Requests  

Please Pray   

For Our  

Military  

 
 
 
 

 

Public Prayer Request  
 
 

Name: _______________________________________ 
 
 

Requester/Phone:______________________________ 
 

Requests will be printed in the bulletin for one month and military 
prayers for six months.  You may renew as often as you wish. 

Sixth Sunday of Easter  

May 21, 2017 

Rest in Peace 
 
 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual 
light shine upon them.  May their souls and all the 
souls of the faithful departed rest in peace. 

 
Edward Zunino, Sr. 

Heather Hilterman 

Paula Patinella 

Welcome 
 

   We would like to welcome the following new member 
to the Assumption BVM Parish Family: 

  
Carol Robinson 

 ˓PVT Charlie Harrison  

 ˓PFC Daniel Engberg  

 ˓SGT R.C. Gosselin 

 ˓LT Connor Dunleavy 

 ˓1st ID HHBN & 
   Coalition Partners 
 ˓MAJ Sean McEntee 

 ˓LTC Don McDannald 

 ˓SGT Andrew Wolfe 

 ˓MAJ Michael Berk  

 ˓FS3 Cody Liebeskind 

 ˓SGT James McWilliams 

 ˓MAJ Nicholas Beamer 

 ˓SPC Thomas Wolfe 

 ˓SSGT Michael Kauffman 

 ˓PFC James T. MacKereth 

 ˓PO Daniel Carr 

 ˓SSGT John Koss, Jr. 

Note: 
 

Assumption BVM Parish Office will be closed on  
Memorial Day, May 29th.  The office will reopen on 

Tuesday, May 30th at 8:00 am.  
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  Ascension Thursday  

May 25th  

(Holy Day of Obligation)  

 

6:30 am Mass 

10:00 am Mass 

7:00 pm Mass 

               

           EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
 

              ABVM Adoration Chapel 
            Monday-Friday, After Morning Mass until 7 pm 

 
 

Jesus wants each of us to spend time with Him.  You are 

invited, and encouraged to sign up for a specific hour each week, either indi-

vidually, or as a family.  Or, just drop in any time, to spend time with Jesus, 

who loves you, who is your savior, your friend and Lord.  

 

For information or to sign-up for a holy hour or half-hour, contact Mary at 

302-388-3752 or hartown@verizon.net, Cyndi at cyndi.m1@gmail.com, or 

Mary Ellen at 610-345-0024. Please Note: There will be no Eucharistic Adora-
tion on Memorial Day, May 29th.  
 

 

Saint Quote about the Eucharist 
 

ñAlways remain close to the Catholic Church, because it alone can 
give you true peace, since it alone possesses Jesus in the Blessed  

Sacrament, the true Prince of Peace.ò - Saint Padre Pio 

Memorial Day Mass 

Monday, May 29th 

9:00 am Mass 

ABVM Church 
 

Note: There will be no 6:30 am Mass. 

Honor Americaės Fallen Heroes 
 

Memorial Day Mass on Monday, May 29th at 9:00 A.M.  

 

 

Collection of May 13/14, 2017  $24,100 

Actual Avg. Collection 2016/2017 $18,124 

Estimated Wkly Expenses $21,100 
 
 

We are concerned that our collec-
tions are on average more than 
$2,900 per week below our goal. The 
reduction is partially offset by the 
income from the Parish Appeal. Our 
beloved church with the associated 
facilities is 15 years old. Maintenance 
costs, both preventive and emergen-
cy, need to be addressed. We have 
implemented our plan for the demoli-
tion of the white house on State 
Road. This demolition will enable us 
to reduce our real estate taxes and 
insurance liability costs by $6,000 
per year. You have demonstrated 
your generosity to enable us to fulfill 
our fiscal responsibilities. Please 
continue to be as generous as you 
can.  

The 2017 Annual Parish Appeal is 
underway.  Our goal is $150,000. To 
date we have raised more than 
$94,000.  This money has provided 
for the repair of the church roof and 
the removal and preservation of the 
stained glass windows of the old 
church on Evergreen Street (their 
installation in the new church is be-
ing provided for by memorial dona-
tions).  We also added a full time 
parish music director since the re-
sponsibilities of this key position 
could no longer be met by a volun-
teer.  By this exciting addition to our 
staff we significantly upgraded the 
music program in our parish liturgies 
and school. Please complete the 
Intention Card you received in your 
letter from Father Scott and place it 
in the envelope in the collection bas-
ket or mail the envelope to the Parish 
Office. Or, you may use the Parish 
Appeal envelope from your packet of 
envelopes to make either an on-
going or one-time donation. The 
Finance Council and Father Scott 
thank you for your generosity.  

mailto:hartown@verizon.net
mailto:cyndi.m1@gmail.com

